
Team, 
 
Since our last meeting, Director-Elect Grigorian, MGA VP Gostin, Secretary Wright, and I 
participated in the Board Series in Washington DC. At the meeting the Board of 
Directors voted to continue the work of the Ad Hoc Committee to Coordinate IEEE's 
Response to Climate Change (CCIRCC) under the IEEE Strategic Planning Committee. In 
addition, our very own Melody Richardson received a Meritorious Achievement Award in 
Pre-University Education from the Educational Activities Board for her work on Family 
Science Nights and STEM on the MOVE. 
 
I am happy to report that the MGA Board approved the Region 3 James H. Graham 
Cybersecurity Scholarship Fund, which will start awarding scholarships in 2025. Look for 
more news about that in our next newsletter. 
 
This is my final report and ExCom meeting as the Region 3 Director. It was a privilege 
to serve as your director, and I could have not done it without your help. Region 3 is 
fortunate to have talented, dedicated volunteers like you. I know that our Region will 
continue to thrive under the leadership of Director-Elect Grigorian. I will continue to 
serve the Region as N&A Chair and on the SOSC Committee next year. In addition, I 
will be leading fundraising for the MOVE program. 
 
As always, my sincere gratitude for all you do for IEEE! 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Theresa Brunasso  
IEEE R3 Director 


